Joint meeting of the UNDP/UNFPA, UNICEF and WFP Executive Boards

Agenda item 3: UN Reform (22 January 2007)
Opening statement of the President of the UNDP/UNFPA Executive Board, Ambassador Carsten Staur

· Distinguished delegates - ladies and gentlemen, let me start by saying that it is a great honour for me to be able to participate today and to have been elected as chairman for the UNDP/UNFPA Executive Board for 2007. I thank you all for the confidence entrusted in me, and assure you that I shall do my best to live up to your expectations. 

· 2007 is going to be both a challenging and crucial year in the history of the UN. We are going to reach the halfway point for the achievement of the Millennium Development Goals. And as you all know, we still have a long road to travel to reach these goals.

· Furthermore, the year 2007 should be the year where we accelerate the efforts to implement the objectives set out in the World Summit Outcome in order to achieve a more effective and efficient United Nations.

· One key task in this regard will be to improve the UN’s performance at country level – to make the UN operate more coherently as a family in close cooperation with the host country. 

· Extensive work has already been done over the years to facilitate a more unified and coherent UN at the country level within the framework of the Triennial Comprehensive Policy Review process. The recent High Level Panel Report on ‘One UN at Country Level’ builds upon these fundamentals and provides a historic opportunity to get it right and ensure that the UN can really make a difference by taking matters one-step further. 

· We are now in a phase of digesting and scrutinizing the recommendations of the Panel report. And no doubt we all look forward to the reactions and guidance of the new Secretary General, together with the proposal of the President of the General Assembly, on how to take the discussion forward.

· We will need a thorough inter-governmental discussion of the Panel report. That is particularly true in regards to the recommendations on the establishment of new intergovernmental machinery like e.g. the Sustainable Development Board. No date has yet been set for this debate, but I am sure we all look forward to a substantive discussion on these issues in the near future. 

· While we should not engage in cherry picking or an a la carte implementation of the Panel report before we have had a comprehensive discussion, we need to keep in mind that many of the key points in the High Level Panel Report on strengthening coherence and coordination at the country level are already covered by the relevant TCPR resolution, and are indeed in various stages of implementation. Clearly, this work should not be put on hold, but should continue.

· In this regard, I find the plan to conduct a number of pilots at the request of interested host countries, in order to test what works and what does not work, to be very interesting. I believe that the results of these pilots - if made available in a timely fashion - could substantially enrich the debate. 

· During the debate today, I think it would be particularly interesting to address:

1. What benchmarks the UNDG is planning to achieve this year in terms of better cohesion and coordination at country level? 

2. What key elements that needs to be tested in the pilot activities? And finally,

3. What can be done to ensure the participation of the special agencies in the ‘One UN model’ pilot activities?

· In conclusion, I am sure that we will be spending many hours on these issues in the coming months and probably also get bugged down in details that only make sense to us here in New York. Therefore, it is very important that the debate is extended to country level, to involve those who have to ‘live UN reform’ and implement the decisions we may come to.  

· Whatever way we decide to do it, we must keep our eyes on the prize:  A strengthened UN that can make a real difference to peoples lives, particularly those living in poverty and hunger. 

· With these words, it is my pleasure to pass the floor to UNDP Administrator Kemal Dervis and Director General of ILO Juan Somavia.

